NOXIOUS WEED CONTROL PROGRAM
ANALYST: ANDY MICKLOW

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2025 Revised Budget Biennialized
	
	$12,103,076
	
	$9,416,574
	
	20.0
	
	0.0

	2026-27 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$153,977
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2026-27 Decision Packages
	
	$98,973
	
	$3,283,809
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2026-27 Proposed Budget
	
	$12,357,000
	
	$12,701,000
	
	20.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, biennialized
	
	2.1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, biennialized
	
	0.8%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Noxious Weed special assessment, grants



DESCRIPTION

The Noxious Weed Control Program combats noxious weeds throughout the county, consistent with the state noxious weed control law (chapter 17.10 RCW). The Noxious Weed Control Program is funded through a special assessment on each parcel in King County. The program is intended to prevent and control the spread of noxious weeds to minimize impacts on public health, natural resources, recreation, and the economy. The program provides education, prevention, and technical assistance to landowners and public agencies to achieve noxious weed control on each site and to reduce the overall impact of noxious weeds throughout the county. The program responds to reports and complaints from the public and independently initiates surveys across King County to detect new infestations and track changes in known populations.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2026-2027 proposed budget includes revenues related to an increase in the Noxious Weeds special assessment to sustain the current level of service provided by the King County Noxious Weeds Program. Increased revenues would help cover the inflationary increases, including recent staff salary adjustments, central rates, and overhead allocations. The proposed budget also includes a one-time administrative service adjustment of $499,992 to remove the Noxious Weed program contingency budget that has not been utilized. 

KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – NOXIOUS WEED SPECIAL ASSESSMENT INCREASE 

The Executive proposes to increase the Noxious Weed special assessment by $1.922 per parcel for all non-forest properties in King County for the 2026-2027 biennium. Proposed Ordinance 2025-0301, which would implement the proposed special assessment increases, was transmitted with the Executive’s Proposed 2026-2027 Biennial Budget.

The special assessment is proposed to increase rates by 31% (Table 1, below) to maintain the program's offerings. The Noxious Weed special assessment is estimated to generate $2.92 million in revenues to fund these services. 

Table 1. 2023-2025 Noxious Weed Assessment and 2026-2027 Proposed
	Parcel Type
	2023-2025 
Rate
	Proposed 
2026-2027 Rate
	$ Change

	Regular – Non-forest
	$6.20 per parcel 
+ $0.4429 per acre
	$8.122 per parcel 
+ $0.58 per acre
	$1.922 per parcel 
+ $0.1371 per acre

	Forest
	$0.62 per parcel 
+ $0.0443 per acre
	$0.812 per parcel 
+ $0.058 per acre
	$0.192 per parcel + $0.0137 acre



If the proposed special assessment increases in the ordinance are not approved, in whole or in part, the proposed 2026-2027 Noxious Weed Control Program budget expenditures would need to be adjusted.










